
Hampton Falls Cemetery Trustees    March 7, 2024 1:15 pm 

Town of Hampton Falls     Hampton Falls Town Hall 

FINAL 

 

Present: J. Bohm - Chairman, Tracy Healey-Beattie, Wendy Harrington Trustees 

Minutes of the Cemetery Trustees February 01, 2024 meeting were accepted as read. 

Old Business 

Sign:  Chairman Bohm has located one remaining wooden sign that references removal of 

decorative items at the monument, in a timely fashion. 

Brush removal:  R. Hilliard has made significant progress cutting out brush and dead trees in 

Oak Lawn Cemetery.  Stone wall exposed and small flat monuments now visible. 

New Business 

1.  Cemetery Frost signs:  Discussion on closing road due to potential muddy conditions. W. 

Harrington to check state of roads. 

 

2. Cemetery Sexton:  Bob Woodes, a longtime resident of Hampton Falls, was approached 

for this position and would be interested in serving as the Sexton. 

In previous years he has had varied experiences working in the cemetery.  Also, he has 

been in charge of the deceased Veterans monuments and involved with the Wreaths 

Across America program. This appointment falls under the auspices of the Trustees 

according to State Law.  

MOTION: To appoint Bob Woodes as Sexton 

MOTION: T. Healey-Beattie 

SECOND: W. Harrington 

VOTE: Motion passed 

 

With no further business, meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m. 

Tracy Healey-Beattie, Secretary 


